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MINUTES OF KELLINGTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
 

1 March 2023 
 
Present:  John McCartney (chair), Kath Newton (vice-chair), 

Alison Hardie, Mary McCartney, David Peart, Debra Rollin  
   
In Attendance:  Janet Smith (Clerk)  
   
Apologies:  None 

 
Minute Action 
    
23.03.1 DECLARATION OF INTEREST 

 
No declarations of interest were received. 
 

  
 

 
 

23.03.1.1 
 
 
 
23.03.2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
23.03.2.2 
 
 
 
 

PUBLIC MATTERS 
 
None 
 
MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  
1 FEBRUARY 2023 
 
The minutes of the meeting held on 1 February 2023 
were ratified as a true record Kath Newton proposed and 
Alison Hardie seconded. 
 
MATTERS ARISING   
 
JBM confirmed the government are continuing with the 
£2.00 fares for buses until June. The Kellington bus 
service is safe until June and it is hoped it will continue 
after that date. 
 
ASB is continuing to escalate in Eggborough and the 
police are aware of it. 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

23.03.3 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CORRESPONDENCE 
 

 NYCC – North Yorkshire Council – launching 1 
April 

 NYPFCC – Commissioner Zoe’s Quarterly 
Engagement Blog 

 NYCC – Parish Council Liaison Drop ins 
 NYPFCC – Thank you to the public for support & 

precept increase 
 NYCC – Lets Talk Climate – communications pack 
 NYCC – Urban Highway Grass Cutting 2023-24 
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23.03.4 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Correspondence not on agenda 

 NYC – Consultation on the Selby Area Garden 
Waste Collection Service 

 
PLANNING 
 
There are no new planning applications. 
 
Update 
 
Eggborough Power Station have been given permission 
by the Government to build a gas fired power station. 
 
Jones Homes have removed all the hedges from the front 
of the site on Weeland Road, Eggborough. Planning 
permission was granted to remove part of the hedge not 
it all. Comments to be submitted to SDC. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JBM 

23.03.5 
 
23.03.5.1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FINANCE UPDATE 
 
Clerk gave an update of the cheque account, savings 
account and payments made. 
 
Payments made in February since last meeting. 
 
301455 Sharon Dickinson (allotments 

rents) 
£1,350.00 

  
As at 28 February 2023 as per the bank statement there 
is £17,497.59 in the current account. This includes the 
following receipts. 
 
Allotment rents paid by allotment holders £1,536.00 
NYCC grant for work to wild flower area in 
churchyard (for September 2023)  

£500.00 

HMRC VAT return – 1 April 2022 to 
31 October 2022 

£3,546.02 

 
One cheque for £33.00 have not been cashed. The 
actual amount in the current account is £17,464.59. 
 
There is £4,082.26 in the savings account.  
 
Payments to be made for March total £184.73. 
 
301456 Business Stream (allotment 

water) 
£21.90 

301457 J Smith (ink and stationery) £20.34 
Bank 
transfer 

J Smith & HMRC £142.49 
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23.03.5.2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
23.03.5.3 
 
 
 
 
23.03.5.4 
 
 
23.03.5.5 
 
 
 
 
23.03.6 
 
23.03.6.1 
 
 
 
 
 
 
23.03.6.2 
 
 
 
23.03.6.3 
 
23.03.6.4 
 
 
 
23.03.7 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Streetlights – SDC have confirmed Kellington Parish will 
be receiving £24,647 in Community Infrastructure Levy 
(CIL). This scheme is not a SDC scheme it is a 
government scheme and the builder will have to pay this 
money. The payment is to be chased up with SDC. 
 
The Parish Council are awaiting a response from NYCC 
regarding the timescale for carrying out the work to the 
streetlights once it is ordered. 
 
Now confirmation regarding the CIL monies has been 
confirmed it was agreed: the work will be ordered. 
 
Playground –The quote from Roberts Contractors for the 
disabled access to the playground was discussed. The 
cost is £3,990.00 +VAT It was agreed: to proceed with 
the work. Contractor to be contacted. 
 
KN confirmed the automatic enrolment duties for the 
Pension Regulator have been completed. 
 
The decision made electronically to continue with the 
urban visibility grass cutting for North Yorkshire Council  
was ratified. The Parish Council will receive £320.00 in 
2023/24 for carrying out this work. 
 
FACILITIES UPDATE 
 
Allotments – There are 2 new allotment holders. 
As agreed information is now being put on the notice 
board.  
There are no funds available from the allotment budget to 
put a lock on the gate. DR offered a lock and the 
practicalities are being looked into.  
 
Future of the Playground – There has been some 
damage to the fixings on the climbing frame. A quote for 
the fixings is to be obtained from Proludic. 
 
Village Hall – the lights are to be upgraded to LED’s. 
 
Village Activities – coffee mornings will be held on  
4 March and 1 April. The April one will have an easter 
theme with an easter egg raffle. 
 
NEWSLETTER 
 
A newsletter will be produced for the April coffee 
morning. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

JBM 
 
 
 
 
 

JS 
 
 
 
 
 

JBM 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

JBM 
 
 
 
 

JS 
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23.03.8 
 
 
 
 
23.03.9 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
AOB 
 
None 
 
 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
 
It was agreed: there will be no meeting in April 
 
The next meeting of the Parish Council which will be the 
AGM will be held on 3 May 2023. 
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